Madrone Trail Public Charter School
Jackson County, Oregon 

Regular meeting of the Board of Directors

Tuesday, December 22nd, 2020 at 5:30 p.m.

3070 Ross Lane, Medford Oregon 97502

Via Virtual meeting

1. Call to order/roll call

Erik Johnsen called to order the regular meeting of the Madrone Trail Public Charter School Board at 5:30 pm 

Steve Farrington conducted roll call  
present: Erik Johnsen, Steve Farrington, Katie Stumpff Bryant Jackson, John Bissey, and Cori Royer 
1. Call to order/roll call 
2. Opening verse

3. Informational Items 
a. Director report:  Erik Johnsen – John has plans on moving towards on-campus instruction – John Bissey – I wanted to inform you that we would like to start preparing to have children back on campus. There are a lot of safety measures we need to have in place. About a month from now I have asked the staff to do their work from the campus. It will be about 4 hours per day. You can currently have up to 20 children for up to 2 hours per day. Having the teachers back on campus will help start this process. Parents will have the option to take advantage of distance learning.  I am trying to offer childcare for the teachers that need it and are working out the logistics. I feel comfortable as there will not be any increased exposure as they will be in their room without children. The approach I am taking is that they are not required to do any in person until the metrics allow it. The first step is to have all the faculty there and familiar with the safety protocols. Bryant Jackson – what are the obstacles on having the teachers from campus? John Bissey – personal concerns, we have a panel that will help with any concerns they may have. This is the first step toward moving to a in school or hybrid model. This is the best for our students to be able to offer them what they need. I wanted to give the teachers ample notice. We have set a deadline of January 18th. This will give them two weeks after we return from break. 
Erik Johnsen – Discussion on change of next board meeting. Looking at changing time from 5:30 to 6:30.
Erik Johnsen – Fifth grade interviews are coming up and I will get the list soon and we can start the process.
Cori Royer – I sent out information on the Alliance conference. You will need to self-register if you want to go

John Bissey – no policy in place to roll over or cash out personal days. We may want to look at this as so far, we have only had four days used at this point. We can look to see what other districts do. Most employees still have all their days left.
4. Closing verse

5. Meeting adjourned
Minutes submitted by Steve Farrington

Minutes approved by:  ___________________________________________

Board President
